
MOSSYROCK Open Public Meeting on the 2024 Budget
November 15, 2023
I     Call to Order 

The council meeting was called to order at approximately 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Randall Sasser.
II.   Pledge of Allegiance
III   Roll Call – 6:01
Present were Mayor Randall Sasser, Treasurer Angeleetta Hartmann; Council Members: Bea Minnear, Teresa Quinlan, Craig Byrum, Shannon Mcarron and Juliana Simon.  Excused: City Engineer and City Attorney. 
Mr. Sasser said we have a full council.

IV   Setting of Agenda 6:02
Mrs. Mcarron made a motion to approve the agenda, Mrs. Simon seconded. Question called, passed.
VI     Budget Discussion for 2024 Fiscal Year   6:02
Mrs. Hartmann said that everyone should have a copy of the information regarding the 2024 budget. It is the budget being proposed along with the expenses and revenues and she explained the different sheets of information.
Mr. Sasser said the budget does reflect the increase for water and sewer. 

Mrs. Minnear asked if the increase was for 2024 and 2025, Mrs. Hartmann said yes, she wanted to show what the increases would be, but we are only focusing on the 2024 budget.

Mrs. Hartmann said he had gone to a workshop at the county assessor’s office to learn about the levies and was able to better project the amount of our property taxes we will receive. This will give us a little bit of a boost. Mrs. Hartmann commented that one of the things that increased was the new construction as well.
Mrs. Hartmann asked if there were any questions on the breakdowns. No one commented.

Mrs. Hartmann asked the council to notice on the street funds, the adjustment that will need to be made is because of the TIB grant, approximately $275,000. These are considered pass-through funds, they come in and go right back out. Mrs. Hartmann said we did not have to pay for any of the roadwork done in the city this time. This was an interlocal agreement with the City of Napavine. Mrs. Quinlan asked if we would be getting this again and Mrs. Hartmann explained it was a trail done by the state to work with four or five different cities to see if they could get better costs.
Mrs. Minnear asked if certain columns on the spreadsheet were for 2024 and Mrs. Hartmann showed her which column is the projection of the amendment for the 2023 Budget.

Mrs. Mcarron said she had one more question in regard to the negative number under miscellaneous in the water fund. She said it was under expenses and Mrs. Hartmann explained that last month the council decided to pay off the Water Fund loan with USDA, this is the expense that has to go somewhere, It is pulled from the reserves on hand. Mr. Sasser commented that when we were looking at paying this off it was going to save us about $75,000 but on the day of the payoff when we sent the check in it saved us another $26,000. Comments followed.

Mrs. Hartmann said we have the one loan left for the Sewer Fund with USDA and it is about $300,000 and this is paid twice a year.

Mr. Sasser asked if there were any other questions.

VI. Public Comment   6:11
Mr. Rose asked for a copy of the budget summary.
XII.
Adjournment – 6:12
Mr. Byrum motioned to adjourn the budget meeting; Mrs. Mcarron seconded. Question called; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Angie Hartmann
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